
A  L A M P E  T O  G U I D E  Y O U R  P A T H  
Birthdays 

7/02-Bernie Thomas 
7/02-James Sharp 
7/09-Callida Sharp 
7/09-Vonnie Suelter 
7/18-Barbara Martin 
7/22-Denise  
           Lindeman 
7/26-Ardella  
           Frerichs 
7/31-Blake Wright 
Anniversaries 

7/15-James and 
          Angela Sharp 
7/16-Don and Joan 
          Wolf 
7/19-Larry and Jodi 
          Wright 
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Dear Members and 
Friends of Grace, 
 
     This month we will 
begin our participation in 
the Plus One Process of 
our Missouri District.  Rev. 
Paul Peckman, a retired 
pastor living in Nixa, will 
serve as our coach.  Our 
first meeting will be July 2 
at 7:00 p.m.  Anyone inter-
ested in being part of this 
process is invited to attend.  
The process is designed to 
encourage congregations 
to try one new thing that 
can help them reach out 
and connect with people in 
their community. This is 
similar to what we have 
been doing through the 
Seasons of Discovery pro-
cess and gives us the add-
ed benefit of having an 
outside coach who can 
bring us resources from 
the district, offer an out-
sider’s perspective on what 
we are doing, and in gen-
eral provide encourage-
ment and support for our 
outreach efforts.  Please 
keep this process in your 
prayers as we begin a new 
initiative in our ministry to 
the community and watch 
for updates on what is be-
ing done in the coming 
months.  
 
     Our door offering for the 
special convention offering 

being taken by our Mis-
souri District in connection 
with the District Convention 
totaled $434.  The district 
total was almost $17,000.  
Half the money will go to 
support seven missionary 
families from Missouri who 
are serving in various plac-
es throughout the world 
and the other half will go to 
congregations here in Mis-
souri who are participating 
in the district’s Plus One 
Initiative.  
 
     The Christian Service 
Center accepts garden 
produce and we are en-
couraging people to bring 
extra garden produce to 
church on Sunday.  We will 
then deliver it to the Center 
on Monday morning. Or 
you can simply drop off 
any garden produce at the 
Center during the week. 
   
     This year Grace is as-
sisting with the Come and 
Dine program on three dif-
ferent nights. Our first night 
was June 28.  We will also 
be helping on July 12 and 
August 9.  Come and Dine, 
which operates out of the 
First Baptist Church, is 
supported by various 
churches and organiza-
tions in our community.  It 
provides a free meal to 
people three nights per 
week.  It was started to 

help families with children 
during the summer when 
there is no school meals 
for children but has been 
expanded to include every-
one.  Meals are also deliv-
ered to people who can’t 
come to the church for a 
meal.  Volunteers are 
needed for all kinds of 
tasks including:  cooking, 
serving, delivering, wash-
ing dishes, cleaning up, 
making desserts, etc.  This 
is a project that requires 
the support of lots of peo-
ple.  In the church entrance 
you can sign up for a time 
and task that fits your 
schedule.  And if you can’t 
come and work, please 
consider making a dessert 
for one or more of the 
nights.  
 
     I am currently looking 
for suggestions for our 
Wednesday night Bible 
Study this fall.  If you have 
a topic or book of the Bible 
you would like for us to 
study, please give me your 
suggestions.  And if you 
have any questions or 
comments about any of the 
things we are doing, 
please contact me.  May 
God bless you and keep 
you in His care each day.  
 
Yours in Christ, 
Pastor Ken 

 

There will be a spe-
cial meeting on 
Sunday, July 22nd, 
immediately follow-
ing the regular 
church service to 
go over the Emer-
gency Plan that is 
being implemented.  
All members of 
Grace are encour-
aged to attend this 
meeting.  More in-
formation is at-
tached to this 
newsletter for you 
to review.   



 

 
 
 

  
 
 
 H A P P E N I N G S  A T  G R A C E  

P a g e  2  N E W S L E T T E R  

 

NEW MEMBERS 
 

On Sunday, June 3rd, Bobby Jones, 

Taya Jones, Daniel Robertson and  

Kelsey Robertson were welcomed as 

new members.   

 

Pictured to the left are (L-R) Daniel  

Robertson, Kelsey Robertson and Taya 

Jones.  Bobby was not present for the  

picture. 

 

2018 GRADUATES 

 
On Sunday, June 10th, gradu-

ates for 2018 were recognized 

during church services.  This 

included family members for all 

members of Grace.  A celebra-

tion was also held following 

church services for the gradu-

ating seniors that are members 

of Grace.  Pictured to the right 

(L-R) are Lora Wright, gradu-

ate of Monett High School, and 

Emily Ernest, graduate of Au-

rora High School. 

 As free Christian people accustomed to having “our 
say” we forget how many millions throughout the world 
are denied this right.  We take our heritage of freedom 
too much for granted and often greet with indifference 
the words of those who would inspire us to better 
things.  As a nation, and as individuals, we may have 
“arrived” materially, but we have a long way yet to go 
spiritually. 





 
 
 

 

      

  


